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February 28, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, Metropolitan King County Council

King County Courthouse, Room 1200

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The attached report is in response to a proviso in the adopted 2003 King County budget which required the Office of Citizen Complaints – Ombudsman (“OCC”) to report to the Council on the OCC’s handling of complaints against the Sheriff’s Office. The proviso states:
The office of citizen complaints/ombudsman and tax advisor shall submit for council review and approval by motion a report evaluating the resources that would be needed to investigate and resolve citizen complaints against employees of the King County sheriff’s office.  The report shall be submitted to the council by March 1, 2003.  The report should include historical information on the number of citizen complaints against the sheriff that the ombudsman has received and closed and should show the types of complaints and the types of resolution. 

The report summarizes the history of OCC investigations of citizen complaints against the Sheriff’s Office for the ten-year period of 1993 through 2002. The report summarizes all citizen inquiries, including information and assistance contacts as well as investigations, for the five-year period of 1998 through 2002. Assuming that the number of inquiries and investigations by category does not increase significantly, we believe that the OCC has sufficient resources, at this time, to continue our current level of response to citizen complaints about the Sheriff’s Office. 

With the submission of this report, we request final approval for our budget allocation of $714,332 for 2003.  

Sincerely,

Amy Calderwood
Interim Ombudsman-Director
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Doug Stevenson, Lead Staff, LJHS Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

